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ST-039-09




DATE:

August 19, 2009 





TO:


All York Branches and Distributors




All York Service Managers




All Field Service Supervisors


SUBJECT:      
Pump down of units with microchannel coils
UNITS:
           GCGD, TCGD, YCJD, TCGF, YCJF
One of the best features of our microchannel units is the smaller size of the unit, which is made possible by the size of the microchannel condenser coil used in each unit. This smaller sized condenser coil results in a refrigeration system that requires less refrigerant than a comparable unit with a tube-and-fin condenser coil. The Technical Guides for these units show that the amount of factory charge is up to 50% less than tube-and-fin units. 
The significance of this information is that a microchannel condenser coil has less volume and cannot hold as much refrigerant as the old style tube and fin design. We have received reports that HVAC technicians are attempting to pump down a system that has a microchannel condenser coil. This practice can result in damage to the compressor or condenser coil. 
Therefore, THE PUMP DOWN OF REFRIGERANT INTO A MICROCHANNEL UNIT IS NOT APPROVED UNDER ANY CIRCUMSTANCE. 
Sincerely,





Sincerely,





Mark Freund





Kevin Keller

Mark Freund





Kevin Keller

UPG Manager





Director of Engineer
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